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The last few weeks I got into situations at work where I felt like throwing in the towel. I kept
praying under my breadth, "God, get me out of here". Then God spoke to me through a
YouVersion Bible plan by Sheila Walsh from her "It's Okay Not To Be Okay" book. I was
reminded of one of the lessons in Joseph's story - doing the work at hand admits unpleasant
circumstances.

  

The story of Joseph has a profound lesson for us when we go through occupational difficulties.
Joseph went from being the favoured son, to an Egyptian slave, then a prisoner for a crime he
didn't commit. It's easy to lose heart in such situations but Joseph remained steadfast and
devoted himself to the work at hand.

  

A slave in Potiphar's house, Joseph worked so diligently that his boss put him in charge of all
the affairs of his household. This was his first occupation right after being forcefully removed
from the comfort of his home. He had every reason to have a bad attitude, but he instead gave
his all to the tasks he was assigned. He later had to go to prison for a crime he didn't commit.
Even there, he serves the prison wardens so wholeheartedly that they entrust him with the
responsibility of running the jail.

  

Some of the struggles we face are from our mistakes, others come from other people's malice
and spite. If we remain true to our Master, fixing our mistakes and remaining steadfast in the
midst of opposition, God sees to it that we are vindicated at the right time. It may be a long hard
journey, but if we trust the process, He walks with us, makes it easier for us to bear, and leads
us to victory.

  

By the end of the second week of that mess, I was in a different place mentally. I was settled in
the knowledge that I have a job to do for my King of Kings. I therefore need to stay put, give it
all I have to give, leaving nothing on the table until the One I ultimately work for reassigns me.
You cannot let the opposition distract you from your agenda. Tackle each tussle with ease and
joy, and when it's all said and done, you will emerge victorious. Not because you are better than
others, but because of Whose you are.

  

 1 / 2



Trust The Process

Written by Lillian Chebosi
Saturday, 30 November 2019 07:45

  

For His Glory,

  

Lillian Chebosi
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